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It seems that the situation with the negotiations on the UK
exit from the EU has reached a climax.

Prime Minister Boris Johnson’s team is stumped. The European
Union categorically does not want to make any concessions.
Meanwhile, the deadline is rapidly approaching. Talks between
London and Brussels have reached the stage of threats to use
economic measures to force Britain to surrender.

The position of the European Union is simple: the UK will have
no rights, but the obligation to comply with the rules of EU
economic policy will remain.

The last retaliatory step of the British was an article by
Boris  Johnson,  published  by  The  Telegraph
(https://www.telegraph.co.uk/politics/2020/09/12/make-eu-take-
theirthreats-table-pass-bill/).  In  it,  the  British  Prime
Minister calls on the Brussels authorities not to prevent the
country from adopting a law to protect free trade between the
countries of the United Kingdom. Although the adoption of such
a document violates the Brexit agreement and international
law.
Such a non-gentlemanly act will certainly not contribute to
the improvement of relations between London and Brussels and
will certainly increase the likelihood of failure of the next
negotiations.

According to Boris Johnson, the European Union is trying to
carry out the partition of Great Britain and organize a trade
blockade of the kingdom. The Prime Minister wrote that “now we
hear that if we do not agree with the EU terms, it will use an
extreme interpretation of the Northern Ireland protocol to
introduce a full-fledged trade border across the Irish Sea …
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We are told that the EU will not only impose tariffs on goods
moving from the UK to Northern Ireland, but could actually
stop the transport of food from the UK to Northern Ireland”.

If we compare the situation with a chess game, the EU mates
the UK on its own. Now London’s politicians will have to
either give in or violate the rules. To do this, Johnson needs
to promote a law in parliament that violates the agreement he
signed himself (it allows the European Union to economically
separate Northern Ireland from the rest of the UK).

It  turns  out  that  in  the  pursuit  of  meeting  the  Brexit
deadlines, Boris Johnson made a mistake and fell into the net
of European politicians. Now it really threatens the economic
division of the United Kingdom. Economic politicians warned
about this scenario a year ago.

At the moment, the document on Brexit states that Northern
Ireland is part of the UK. The document specifies that it is
part of the EU’s common customs space, there is no “hard
border” with Ireland, but there is a sea border with Great
Britain. ”Thus, Northern Ireland will retain all the economic
preferences provided within the EU.

Boris Johnson is now proposing a law on the free movement of
goods within the United Kingdom (to cheat). In this case, the
EU will have to use warships to ensure the economic blockade
of Great Britain.

The Europeans are unlikely to take such a step. But they may
well support the desire of the peoples of Northern Ireland and
Scotland to secede from Great Britain. In this case, Great
Britain can be called a Divided kingdom.
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